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KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 16th May 2019 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Eve White
	Cllr Merv Freeman

	
	Cllr Flo Watts
	Cllr Heather Summer-Nutting

	
	Cllr Alison Lewis
	Cllr Phil Anderson

	
	Cllr Don Kelly
	

	APOLOGIES
	DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert
	SHDC Bernard Taylor

	IN ATTENDANCE
	Parish Clerk Sue Green
	


	20.19
20.19.01
	Election of Chair: - Cllr Eve White opened the meeting with immediately stepping down as Chairman by handing the chair to Cllr Merv Freeman. Cllr Watts proposed Cllr White to be Chair to KPC, seconded by Cllr Summer-Nutting. There being no further nominations Cllr Eve White was unanimously re-elected as chairman and completed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Chairman.   Cllr Freeman handed the chair back to Cllr White.
Declaration of Office: - Cllr White completed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  Signed by Cllr White and Clerk 
	

	21.19
	Election of Vice Chair: - Cllr Lewis proposed Cllr Freeman seconded by Cllr Watts.  There being no further nominations Cllr Freeman was unanimously elected as Vice-Chairman
	

	22.19
	Election of Cllrs May 2019 Documentations: - All 7 KPC elected Cllrs signed and submitted the required documentations.  The Election expenses, Register of Interest, Declaration of Acceptance of Office, Dispensation Request and Declaration of Acceptance of E-mails. Clerk to retain all documentation as hard copies. Register of Interests to be forwarded to SHDC and placed on KPC Web Site
	

	23.19
	Declarations of Interest:- In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members were Invited to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be Notified to the Parish Clerk within 28 days of the change.  Declaration of Interests: Cllr White and Freeman Allotments (Personnel)
	

	24.19
	Apologies:- DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert,  SDHC Cllr Bernard Taylor
	

	25.19
	Responsibilities of Councillors as follows: 
Treasurer                                                 Cllr White                               Reading Room                                Cllrs Summer-Nutting
Neighbourhood Development Planning   Cllrs Watts & Kelly                Planning                                          Cllr Freeman

Recreation Ground Sub Committee:       Cllrs Lewis                             Allotments                                       Cllr Summer-Nutting
Street Furniture:                                       Cllr Anderson                        Tree Wardens submitted Report    Cllr White
Footpaths Wardens submitted Report      Cllr White                             Kingston Church submitted report  Cllr Kelly
GDPR (General Data Protection Regulations)     Cllr Summer-Nutting              Marquee                                         Cllr Freeman
	

	26.19
	Open Forum: No Questions 
	

	27.19
	Minutes of Previous Meetings – Minutes of Meeting Wednesday 24th April 2019 approved and signed as a true record.   
	

	28.19
	Devon County Councillor's Report:  Cllr Gilbert apologies given. No Report  
	

	29.19
	SHDC Report: Cllr Taylor apologies given.  No report 
	

	30.19
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated):   
AoNB Invite to Management Plan Launch.  Cllr Kelly confirmed to attend the launch on Friday 24th May and will report back. All Noted
	-

	31.19
	Neighbourhood Development Plan: -  KNPTG Judy Alloway reported  

SHDC, Duncan Smith has received and responded to the final Kingston Draft Neighbourhood Plan.  Duncan Smith response is to agree that the KNP is ready for the next stage of Consultation with the proviso some finer detail points are still to be covered.  More evidence of the estuary boundary and the position re housing.  JA reported the next meeting with Duncan Smith is set for Wednesday 22nd May at 9-30 am in the Reading Room.  All councillors confirmed they would attend the meeting if possible.

JA confirmed that the remaining funding at hand is the remainder of the last Groundswork Grant of £975.75 and the DCC Grant of £1,000.00. This amount will cover the printing costs.  Cllr White thanked JA and the KNPT team for the latest report 
	

	32.19
	Finance:  Current Account Total                £8,906.60

Less Set Aside                                             £4,000.42
Less April Outgoing                                    £ 1,412.00
Business Account                                       £ 1,836.29

Payments to be Authorised

Clerks Wages May 2019                               £    224.40

Clerk Broadband & Heating May 2019          £      15.00

Payments  - Nil

Also To Be Noted Payments to be Authorised

A Marshal Internal Auditor 2018/19            £    173.85

Ace of Spades 1of 3 Rec Maintenance      £1,000.00
Marquee Deposit Refund CB                      £     50.00
Set Aside Current A/c at 16/05/19
£

Allotment 

566.03
Marquee                                                                             

682.95
Marquee Deposits                                                           

50.00
3rd Groundwork Grant N’hood Plan 

974.75
DCC Locality Grant N’hood Plan

1000.00

RR Committee Ceiling Revival Big Lottery
456.69
KPC Playground Maintenance Donations

270.00

Total

4000.42

	

	33.19
	Statement of Control: - Cllr White reported having inspected Statement of Control to find it in good order.  All Cllrs confirmed having received and inspected the document.  Cllr White put forward that KPC should adopt this Statement of Control, unanimously agreed.
	

	34.19
	Audit:   Clerk reported
Internal Audit - Alison Marshal has now completed the 2018/19 KPC Audit and found to be in the main in good order.  AM has advised that KPC must subscribe to the I C O (Information Commissioners Office) a Publication of Freedom of Information Scheme. This is a statutory document and Councils must be members. Clerk requested permission for a Direct Debit to be raised for the annual payment which is approximately to the cost of £35.00.  All Agreed.
External Audit – The KPC 2018/19 Annual Return has been electronically forwarded to Littlejohn, the company that actions Council Audits.  The 2018/19 return exceeds the annual £25,000.00 turn over therefore an Exemption Certificate could not be applied for.  All noted. 
	

	35.19
	Elections: - See above Item 22.19
	

	36.19
	Local Lettings Plan:-Cllr White reported that a house had become available in Westentown which was placed on the Home Choice (SHDC) web site for selection.  The web site settings were again incorrect.  The Home Choice web site would not allow 1 Bedroom applicants with local connections apply for the 2 bedroom property.  Again KPC pass on their thanks to Hayley for contacting Alex Rehaag and Cassandra Harrison at SHDC to rectify the web site error.  All noted
	

	37.19
	Annual Parish Assembly: - Minutes of Meeting Wednesday 24th May 2019 approved and signed as a true record.   
	

	38.19
	Grants: - Cllr White reminded all Cllrs of the DCC Community Grant Fund. It was suggested to look into the feasibility of a new Recreation Ground Picnic Bench.  Clerk to report back 
	

	39.19
	South West Water: - Cllr White reported that SWW have not taken any action to date with rectifying the overspill of sewage at Walkspool.  DCC are still following up and waiting for a response from SWW.  All noted.
	

	40.19
	Highways: Cllr White reported Road Closure Notifications on the following dates: - Monday 22nd July 2019, Yellands to Kingston Plain Monday 22nd July.  Tuesday 22nd August - Vicarage Cross to Lang’s Cross.

Recreation Ground Entrance – Cllr Lewis highlighted that children leaving the Recreation Ground are still vulnerable to an accident happening even with Rec Grd signage in the road. Cllr Anderson offered to source 2 SLOW signs. A full discussion followed, Cllr Freeman proposed for £50.00 to be spent on 2 signs, seconded by Cllr Lewis.  All agreed.
	

	41.19
	Clerks Report: - Report:  
Clerks Workshop -  Clerk attended Clerk’s work shop on Wednesday 1st May 2019 at Marlborough. Clerk found this to be very informative meeting with good networking.
Parish Laptop still being investigated. New format of Back Up has been secured and actioned.
July KPC Meeting Clerk gave apologies to not being able to attend the third Thursday in July, KPC meeting. After further discussion it was agreed by all to move the KPC meeting to Thursday July 25th either in the main hall in in the lower meeting room. Clerk to book. 

Salary Pay Scales it is to be noted NALC have altered the Clerks Pay Scale coding structure. KPC Clerk will now be SCP-Scale 12 and note SCP-Scale 22.  
Defibrillator Training  Michael Jarvis will be contacting Nigel Toms to enquire for Defibrillator training in Kingston

Asset to the Community reminder that an Asset to the Community, namely the Kingston Dolphin runs for 5 years.  This asset is now in its 3rd year. All noted
SHDC have requested a link through to the KPC Web Site.  Cllr Freeman asked Clerk for the e-mail to be forwarded to him. 
	

	42.19
	Training: - Clerk reported to ask DALC if there is a Credit still standing, this may be uncertain as now a new financial year has started.  DALC training information has been forwarded to all Cllrs.  Cllr Anderson and Kelly requested more information.  Cllr Freeman proposed that training costs are covered by KPC seconded by Cllr Watts.  All agreed.  Clerk to forward information.
	

	43.19
	Emergency Packs:-  Cllr Freeman reported that as new Cllrs have joined KPC a refresher programme will be organised.  Clerk to forward hard copy of the Emergency Plan to Cllr Anderson and Kelly.
	

	44.19
	Marquee: - Cllr Freeman reported and proposed that as the Marquee funds are in good order that the Hiring of the Small Marquee could be reduced from £25.00 to £20.00.  The hiring of the Large Marquee would stay at the same price of £50.00.  Also as evidence shows over the years that the hiring of the Marquee/s has run smoothly Deposits need no longer be paid.  After full discussion this proposal was seconded by Cllr Summer-Nutting and agreed by all.
Cllr Freeman confirmed that the £50-00 Deposit for the last hiring for the Bluebell Walk can be refunded.  Clerk to action.

New “marquee ends” will need to be purchased for the Marquee.  All noted
	

	45.19
	Kingston Phone Box: - Clerk reported a team of 7 parishioners have gathered together to refurbish the adopted BT Telephone Box.  KPC have passed thanks to Brian Mitchell for all his support and painting of the box, also to the team as a whole for their support.  Cllr Freeman proposed that £100.00 could be set aside for the refurbishment of Paint, Glass, Lighting, Wood Panelling and sundries, seconded by Cllr Lewis. Clerk confirmed that Lance Doswell will be running a Beetle Drive on Saturday June 1st to help pay towards the costs. All noted 
	

	46.19
	The Pound: - Cllr Freeman confirmed speaking to L Phillips in regard to the maintenance of The Pound.  LP agreed to cut the grass and trim the plants adjacent to the Reading Room for the sum of £120.00 for the 2019 season equal to 6 grass cuttings.  All noted 


	

	47.19
	Reports:  1.Planning Cllr Freeman reported 
Pending Planning 

4022/18/OPA. R Sanderson. 9no. homes –  APP/K1128/W/19/3226585- Under Appeal
3965/17/OPA Sanderson’s Field Ref APP/K1128/W/18/3218474 – Under Appeal

1944/18/FUL. Mr & Mrs Pearson. Erection of dwelling 
0581/19/HHO 3 Arnolds Close TQ7 4QF conversion of existing pitched roof. Passed
2 Recreation Ground Sub Committee:  Cllr Lewis reported
Maintenance: -  Cllr Anderson has repaired the upright post on the Junior Playground fencing.  Hawthorn Tree needing attention in the Copse area is in hand.
Signs –The Defibrillator sign is in hand to be re-ordered with new contact names on.  Clerk to action.  All noted.

3. Allotments: Cllr Summer-Nutting reported all in order at the Allotments with Spring activity well in evidence. Tree Warden Thelma Rumsey has donated some Lime Trees that have been placed on the Allotment/Recreation Ground bank. All Noted
4 Reading Room: Cllr Summer-Nutting received a report from the Chair, Andy Nutting that the Reading Room Management Committee requires permission from KPC to use Pay-Pal at the Kingston Fun Day to enable the selling of the Grand Draw Tickets.  After further discussion it was agreed by all that permission is granted.

5. Street Furniture:  Cllr Freeman - nothing to report.

6 Footpaths: Cllr White – nothing to report.  

7. Tree Wardens Report:  Cllr White – nothing to report.

8. Kingston Church: - Cllr White reported replying to The Church of St James the Less - reference KPC support to the Burial Grounds Maintenance.  This situation will continue to be monitored.  All noted.
	

	48.19
	Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday 20th June  2019 from 7.30 pm.
	

	
	Closure of Meeting:-   9.30 pm 
	


Signed By Chair ………………………………      Dated ……………………………….

Kingston Parish Clerk - Sue Green,  Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


